WEST HESLERTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

Head: Rachel Wells B.A.(Hons)Q.T.S. NPQH

High Street, West Heslerton, Malton, North Yorkshire. YO17 8RD

Telephone/Fax:- 01944/728286; E-mail:- admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk; www.westheslertonschool.co.uk





"Children are at the centre of all we do."

NEWSLETTER July 13th 2017

Don't bring your bag tomorrow, we will be busy at the Street Party from 1.30-2.30pm. Everyone Welcome!

LEAVER'S PARTY

Parental help is needed on Friday, July 21st to set up from 2pm for the leavers' event, do come along, many hands make light work!

The party starts at 5pm until 7pm. Don't forget to

bring gloves for the Tug-of-War!

SCHOOL VISIT

The children in Badger Wood and Keeper Wood will be visiting Scarborough on **Thursday, September**14th as part of their Jurassic topic. They will visit the Rotunda Museum in Scarborough and then go to Cayton Bay.

The children will travel with Fletcher's coaches. We will leave school at 9am and will return for the end of the school day. The cost of the coach will be paid by Friends of School to whom we say thank you. We would ask for a contribution of £2 per child towards the Rotunda admission, please send in a named envelope to the school office, thank you.

Pupils in years Reception, 1 and 2 and children entitled to free school meals will be provided with a school packed lunch. If you do not wish your child to have this lunch please let the office know by **Tuesday, September 5**th and provide your own packed lunch. Other children may order a school packed lunch at the office by **Tuesday, September 5**th or bring their own. Please ensure your child has a warm coat/ sun hat (who knows!) and sensible footwear.

Pupils will need to take their own inhalers if necessary. School carries County Insurance for all school trips. In case of emergency please contact the school.

NEWSLETTER

There will be no weekly newsletter on Friday, July 21st, final letter of the school year will come home on Tuesday, July 25th.

SPORTS DAY- reminder

School Sports afternoon takes place on Wednesday, July 19th from 1.30pm, (if wet reserve day is Thursday July 20th). All children have chosen their races so come along and support them. We plan to hold pre-school and parent races again so come prepared!

FRIENDS OF SCHOOL WHATS APP GROUP

If you would like to be part of our Friends of the school Whats app group please pass your number to the school office with your request. Messages are shared with all members so that we know of events coming up and can get reminders. You can be involved as little and as much as you like. We are a great team supporting the school and the children and make you very welcome.

FREE SCHOOL MEALS

We are aware that personal circumstances change from time to time. If you believe that you may be entitled to free school meals , please contact the school office and we will try to help you.

TCHOUKBALL

The last Tchoukball club is **on Monday, 17th July**.

SEALIFE CENTRE

We all had a fantastic day at the Sealife Centre. As poetry competition winners we were treated to a VIP tour around the centre to see all the animals and then we had lots of fun playing Pirate Adventure golf. We had our picnic lunch at the centre.

Afterwards we enjoyed playing on the beach! We had fun racing, digging and building sandcastles. Everyone had a fantastic day out seeing the animals and of course meeting Babs in the new Octopus

Hideout!



Next week we welcome the new Badgers in for the week and year 1 and 2 have their first taster sessions in Keeper Wood!

CRICKET

Keeper Wood and Farthing Wood took four teams to the cricket event on Wednesday afternoon. Everyone had an amazing time and was given the opportunity to bowl, bat and field against Norton school, Settrington school, Rillington school and against our other teams. We were very proud that all four teams showed great sportsmanship, impeccable behaviour and teamwork towards each other and their opponents. This year we were lucky enough to play this event at Malton Cricket Ground and would like to thank Mr Myers and his secondary school 'Sports Ambassadors' for organising this event, as well as the other events we have been able to attend at Norton Primary school throughout the year. It was another great opportunity to play competitively against other schools and we look forward to hearing the results of the competition from Mr Myers as soon as they come in. Well done everyone.

ATTACHED

Please find attached:

- Y5 secondary school letter
- Class photo
- Arboretum flyer
- Trotters flyer
- Football flyer
- Snainton Golf flyer
- Sports Day programme